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Application Examiner: 
 
Northwest EMC Test report # IRRI0001 was used to support an original grant of certification for FCC ID: 
2ABSA5001 issued March 17, 2014.  After the grant was issued, the TCB, Northwest EMC, Inc. 
determined that he test report contained data only for the lowest channel.  Per 15.31(m), the lowest, 
middle and highest channels should have been tested 
 
The grantee scheduled testing of their product at the middle and highest channels.  It failed to meet the 
spurious radiated emissions limits while transmitting at high channel (455.92 MHz).  The grantee then 
decided to modify the software on their product so that it would only transmit from 433.92. – 443.92 MHz   
 
The original test report has been revised to include data while transmitting at the lowest (433.92 MHz) 
channel, and the highest (443.92 MHz) channel.  Note that FCC 15.31(m) requires only the lowest and 
highest channels to be tested when the operating range is 1 – 10 MHz 
 
Best regards, 
 

 
 
Tim O’Shea 
Operations Manager – Brooklyn Park, MN 
Northwest EMC, Inc. 
Email: toshea@nwemc.com 
ph: (763) 425-2281 


